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MEMORANDUM 

 
To: Board of Managers: Nine Mile Creek Watershed District 

From:  Barr Engineering Company 

Subject:  Opus II Volume Banking: Minnetonka 

Date: February 3, 2020 

 
The City of Minnetonka is seeking approval of permit #2020-01 from the District for the 

reconstruction of ten bridges throughout the Opus II development. Since seeks approval of a 

linear project, as defined in the rules, it will result in an increase of 0.14 acres of new 

impervious area (i.e., less than 1 acre), stormwater management meeting the criteria in District 

Rule 4.3.1 will not be required for the project. However as part of the Phase 1 construction, the 

City is proposing to construct a stormwater management basin with the runoff retention and 

water quality Volume Credits to be banked for future projects in accordance with District Rule 

4.4.1. 

The proposed basin is estimated to provide 638 cubic feet of retention volume (to be 

confirmed upon completion of constructed with as-builts) equating to 1.1-inches of runoff from 

6,960 square feet of impervious area. A P8 model provided by the applicant indicates the 

proposed basin will provide a total annual removal efficiency of 81.5% total phosphorus (1.3 

lbs.) and an annual removal efficiency of 92.1% total suspended solids (447 lbs.) from an 

impervious area of 6,960 square feet. We are in agreement with this estimated credit amount 

and recommend that the managers approve the applicant’s request to deposit 638 cubic feet 

of treatment credit, subject to adjustment by the NMCWD engineer as may be warranted after 

submission of an as-built of the basin.  

Importantly, banked volume credits can only be used (under the present rules) if an applicant 

demonstrates that stormwater volume management in accordance with the retention standard 

in subsection 4.3.1a in the NMCWD Stormwater Management Rule cannot practicably be met 

and further demonstrates that onsite treatment cannot meet the standards in 4.3.2a and b. 

Conversely, excess stormwater management capacity can be used onsite by an applicant to 

meet –in whole or part- future stormwater management requirements in accordance with the 

rules then in effect and on demonstration of remaining available capacity. 
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